Dear exhibition visitor, 
It is no longer news that climate change is a serious threat of our time. It does not recognise or respect borders but at the same time it is difficult to pinpoint. No single event can be uniquely attributed to climate change: it is about risks, frequencies and gradual change. To gain understanding of climate change we need to bring together many different sources of information and also look beyond our own immediate horizons in space and time. 
The exhibition organised by the Provincial Museum of Lapland gives a good overview of climate change in Lapland, how it may develop, and how the landscape and the species can be affected. Most importantly, the exhibition not only raises the question: “what can we do?”, but also provides guidance for the steps of the journey that humanity will need to take to make our societies sustainable.
It is very appropriate that this exhibition has now migrated, as some of the birds of the tundra, from the polar circle to southern France. It shows the Europe-wide and global nature of the challenges ahead of us, and will hopefully inspire you to see both the beauty of Lapland and get a new view of the dangers that we all face and require our joint action.
I am very happy that the Finnish Environment Institute (SYKE) was invited to contribute to this important exhibition. SYKE is Finland’s national environmental research and development centre, and on our agenda we have research that both helps to observe, mitigate and adapt to climate change. Through this exhibition we also shake hands with our French colleagues with who we work in many European projects.
I sure that this exhibition will inspire you to marvel over the diversity we have on this planet and to think of ways to reduce the pressure we put on it. 
Mikael Hildén, professor
Head of Climate Change Programme, the Finnish Environment Institute
